
 

 

 

A wonderful celebration of all things great about OLD: 

The 2018 Creative Arts Festival was, again, an absolutely wonderful tribute to our 
school and community; indeed, it was truly a celebration all things great about OLD. 

As per my speech to the community last night, I first and foremostly thanked and 
congratulated our school staff who effectively ‘made it happen’; the dedication, 
creativity and enthusiasm of our school staff over so many weeks is something I am 
enormously proud of.  

I wholeheartedly congratulate the students for not only performing so beautifully, but 
also for the way so many students influenced the content and back drops etc.  

Importantly too, I wonder how many parents know about the creative giftedness of 
our music teacher, Mrs Donna Hoy, who sequenced and wrote a substantial amount of 
the festival content. Equally, I wonder how many parents know about the abounding 
creativity of our contracted choreography teacher, Natalie! Furthermore, how lucky 
are we to have Mari as our School Band leader! 

To all the parent helpers in each grade/class, I need to stress that your assistance was 
invaluable – I particularly know that many parents were responsible for so many of the 
costumes. 

Behind every organisational twist, turn, and every imaginative manoeuvre, OLD staff 
were rallied and led by Miss Kirsty Thorpe; yes, Kirsty was effectively the linchpin 
within the entire festival.  

I think the entire OLD community deserves 4 cheers! 

 

And, how about last Friday! – The opening of The Community Garden! 

Last Friday, our community gathered to celebrate the opening of our Community 
Garden - (now named “Our Lady’s Lane” by Year 6 students). The ceremony 
commenced with a Smoking Ceremony performed by Mr Dave Ella (Catholic Schools 
Office). Fr John then gave the community a special blessing with a holy water 
sprinkling – (I just love the following photo (PTO) that sums up the joy within the 
celebration). 

After the blessings/liturgy, we moved to Our Lady’s Lane and officially opened the 
garden. Mayor Gail cut the ribbon with students and we declared the garden open. 
And yes, I boldly picked the first fruit from the community garden (ie a solitary 
mulberry) and I ceremoniously ate it. 

Special thanks, again, go to Chatswood RSL, Silkari Hotel, Bunnings, and our very own 
Rob from ‘Ground Ink’ who sponsored the project and/or ensured everything came to 
fruition. 

Special thanks also go to the parents in the background who prepared a fabulous 
morning tea, stunning gifts for our special guests and the wonderful photo displays.  

Finally, congratulations to the Year 6 students (and Mrs Gray) who led the celebration. 

COMING EVENTS   

September 

 Wed 26 Mini Junior band 

performance 2.45pm 

Thurs 27 Yr 5 Book 

presentation—school library 

Fri 28 Term 3 Concludes 

October 

Mon 15 Term 4 Commences 

Summer Uniform Change 

over  

Sat 27– Sun 28 Band Camp 

December 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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The Principal’s Piece  

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Readers might enjoy a snippet from an email sent to me after the garden opening ceremony – From Christina of 
Chatswood RSL: 

“Hi Philip 

I am writing to sincerely thank you for having me at the Opening Ceremony of the Community Garden today. The ceremony 
was one of the best community events I have ever attended.  The Aboriginal culture, Australian culture, religious belief, social 
justice and social values embedded in the event were so powerfully moving. Significantly, the educational components built 
into the ceremony were equally impressive …” 

Invitation to see our Year 5 students present their published children’s books for the wider Chatswood Community – this 
coming Thursday 27 September 9.30am – NB VENUE IS NOW OUR SCHOOL LIBRARY! 

Come and enjoy a showcase of five published books and accompanying dramatisations. All books have been published by the 
Year 5 students at Our Lady of Dolours Catholic Primary School, Chatswood, and they were specifically created and designed 
to appeal to the Special Needs students at St Lucy’s School, Wahroonga, during Book Week 2018. The 2018 theme for Book 
Week is, “Find your Treasure” and, rather paradoxically, the Year 5 student publishers indeed found ‘treasure’ within their 
presentations they made for the beautiful St Lucy’s students. 

27.9.18 - 9.30pm – VENUE – OLD SCHOOL LIBRARY 

Suggestion for families to consider regarding cyber-safety: 

Following my letter in last week’s newsletter regarding the computer game ‘Fortnite’ and other internet safety matters, one 
of our OLD parents contacted me to recommend the following. I note that this parent recently contacted Mercy College ICLT 
and the following was recommended: 

The cyber-safety monitoring programme is called “Family Zone”, and a subscription allows parents to control their children’s 
devices (at home and away). “Family Zone” is only $6.95 total per month for all home mobile devices (you can get 1 month 
free trial), and it provides filtering as well as time of day access (eg it switches off wifi/internet access at sleep time, and 
controls play time Vs study time access). It takes a little bit of time to set up but they have good phone support.  

This parent also commented, “My girls are not able to access ‘Fortnite’, and even if they manage to download any new 
apps (which appear all the time), we get a notification with a rating/recommendation so that we can then review them 
and decide whether to block them or not.” 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

Congratulations, again, to Dominic: 

As per my notes in previous newsletters, Dominic is proving to be a first class discus throwing champion. Following is his 
winning journey that’s not over yet: 

- North Shore Cluster champion 

- Diocesan champion 

- Polding (ie NSW Catholic Schools) champion 

- AND NOW HE’S OFF TO THE “All NSW Schools” championships! 

Best wishes, Dominic! 

The photo below shows Dominic with his Polding medal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Due to the whole school rehearsal for Creative Arts on Monday sport and library days have changed for this week only.  

Please see below for when your child needs to wear sports uniform and bring their library bags. 

Sports: 

The following days are when your child must wear their sports uniform in Week 10:  

Monday: Everyone for rehearsals  

Wednesday: KB, KG, 1G, 2B, 2G, 3B, 3G  

Thursday: 1B, 4B, 4G, 5B, 6G  

Friday: Everyone for class sport 

 

Library: 

Tuesday: KG, 1B, 1G, 4B, 4G, 5B, 6G 

Thursday: KB, 2B, 2G, 3B, 3G 

 

 

Purchasing your recording of the Creative Arts Festival 

We have hired an amazing videographer to record the performance this year. Shaun Groves from Video Power, filmed and 

created our new OLD promotional movie on the website – it looks great! We are confident Shaun will do an amazing job of 

this year’s concert.  

This year we will not be selling DVDs (as many families no longer have devices with a CD included), instead families will 

purchase a link to the recording. This link can then be saved to a USB, a hard-drive or burnt onto a DVD – your family can 

choose the media to use to watch the performance. You can watch it online but we highly recommend families save copies 

for safe keeping. 

We are very happy to share with you that families can purchase the recording for an amazingly low price!!!  

 This price for the link will be  $10 . You can start to purchase your link now on QKR. 

Families can purchase their link until Thursday 18th October. On Friday 19th October (end of Week 1, Term 4), all families 

who have purchased a recording will receive a password. This password will be to access our special OLD recording on the 

website ‘Vimeo’ – all instructions will be included in the letter sent home in Week 1. Shaun has kindly offered to edit the 

concert into ‘chapters’ – this means you can save the whole performance but skip to watch your child’s class over and over 

again. 

This is an amazing offer so we all need to ensure every family purchases the recording so we can celebrate this event over 

and over again…especially for those students who will  be performing in their very last Creative Arts Festival!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece  



 

 

 

 
 

The Sacrament of Confirmation Celebrations:    

In the Church this Friday 28 September at either 5.30pm or 7.30pm 

 

We keep the following children in our prayers as they prepare to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation this Friday: 

 

Cruz, Lara, Brandon, Rachel, Lucas, Camila, Shenali, Javien, Yuin, Tristan, Ivy, Joshua, Alex, Justin, Justin, Destiny, Joshua, 

Nate, Xavier, Lizzy, Abigail, Kyla, Noelle, Luca, Michaela, Sienna, Nathaniel, Sofia, Cooper, Anthony, Sean, Jonathan, 

Kristof, Vicky, Luca, Mia, Vincent, Lucy and Harry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation is one of the seven sacraments of the Catholic Church. It is the one of the three sacraments of initiation into the 

Catholic Church, the other two being Baptism and Holy Communion.  The Sacrament of Confirmation symbolises being sealed 

with the gift of the Holy Spirit, strengthening students in their faith and daily life. 

 

 

THANK YOU – Catholic Mission 

Pizza Lunch 

To raise awareness about food packaging, recycling and NUDE FOOD we had a Pizza Lunch last week.   

All monies raised from the Pizza Lunch will go to CATHOLIC MISSION and I am happy to let you know that we raised $400 for 

this worthy cause. 

Catholic Mission is the international mission agency of the Catholic Church in Australia. Compelled by the message, life and 

love of Jesus Christ, Catholic Mission forms Australians for mission and raises funds for mission—in Australia and around the 

world. 

Many thanks to Regina and her team for organising the Pizza Lunch. 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Camp Australia OOSH News 
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Job Vacancy—Are you a confident public speaker? Are you looking for flexible ongoing or part time work? Will you share the 
stories of suffering Christians? Aid to the Church in Needs is recruiting for a number of Diocesan Outreach Assistants who will 
deliver monthly presentations in parishes across Sydney. For all details visit, https://www.aidtochurch.org/work  

 

 

OLD Parents and Carers, 

You may have noticed something exciting happening on Friday mornings! We have recently enlisted the services of ‘Find My 
Coach’ and NSW Basketball Coaches Timothy Hill and Alek Horenko to begin developing some our keen basketball talent! Find 
My Coach has been kind enough to donate two brand new Spalding Portable Basketball Systems alongside 30 brand new       
basketballs. The program will be starting up again in Term 4! With limited spots, we ask you please register your interest by 
emailing Timothy and info@findmycoach.net.au  

Kind Regards, 
Tim 
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Community News—Camp Australia OOSH 
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